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Shareholder notice relating to capital return 

initiatives. 

30 June 2025 

 

On 26 June 2025 Webjet Group Limited (ASX: WJL) (Webjet or Company) received a letter from entities associated with 

Ariadne Australia Ltd and BGH Capital. The letter requested that the Company include in its notice of AGM a resolution 

that shareholders approve a capital return of up to approximately $100 million. The letter was accompanied by another 

document providing more detail about, and an explanation of, the resolution. 

 

Under the Corporations Act, shareholders cannot approve a resolution relating to capital management that has not 

first been proposed by the Directors. 

 

As previously disclosed with Webjet’s FY25 results presentation and in Webjet's 2025 Annual Report, the Board is 

actively considering capital management initiatives. The Company welcomes constructive engagement with its 

shareholders and will continue to have regard to the views of all shareholders in formulating its capital management 

strategy. An update on those initiatives, including any resolutions to be put to shareholders at the AGM, will be 

announced at the appropriate time, being at or before the forthcoming AGM. 

 

– ENDS – 

 

This announcement has been authorised by the Board of Directors. 

 

Investors.  
Layton Shannos  

Group Chief Financial Officer 

P: +61 3 9828 9750  

E: investor@webjetgroup.com  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Media.  
Sue Cato  

Cato & Clive  

P: +61 419 282 319  

E: cato@catoandclive.com 

 


